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AMTRAK is a registered service mark of the 
National Railroad Passenger Corporation.

 
Board of Directors News 

The following press release is being issued 
today: 
 

Amtrak Board Names Thomas 
Carper of Illinois as Chairman 
 
Former Chairman Donna McLean 
Becomes Vice Chairman  
 
 At its regularly scheduled meeting 
yesterday, Amtrak’s Board of Directors 
unanimously agreed to name Thomas Carper 
of Illinois as Chairman of the Board. Carper, 
who has served in various Illinois state and 
local government positions, including Mayor 
of the City of Macomb, has been a director on 
the Amtrak board since March 2008. At the 
same meeting former Chairman Donna 
McLean was named Vice Chairman, replacing 
Hunter Biden, who remains as a board 
member.   
 Carper said, “Everything we have done as 
a board, we’ve done as a unified body, and 
this change in our hierarchy is no exception.  
That this was a unanimous and non-
contentious decision is testimony to that fact.  
I look forward to tackling the exciting 
challenges and opportunities that lie ahead.  
Amtrak is ready to play a growing role in 
strengthening our transportation system and 
our economy.” 
 The five-member board consists of four 
voting members, two Democrats, Carper and 
Biden, and two Republicans, McLean and 
Nancy Naples. Amtrak President and CEO 
Joseph Boardman is a non-voting member of 
the board. 
 Former Chairman McLean, who was 
named Vice Chairman, said, “With the change 
in administration, its best for the company to 
have Tom as Chairman. I am pleased to be 
able to work with Tom and the rest of the 
board as we face the exciting and challenging 
years ahead.” 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  
 As part of the Passenger Rail Investment 
and Improvement Act of 2008, the Board of 
Directors of the National Railroad Passenger 
Corporation (Amtrak) is expected in 2009 to 
expand to nine members from its current 
allotment of seven positions, five of which are 
currently occupied. The President nominates 
and the U.S. Senate confirms Amtrak Board 
members.  
 


